
Appendix 4 
Progress with Committee Resolutions 

 

Date of 
Meeting 

Item number and title Resolution  Progress 

14 
December 
2017 

5. 5.  Conwy & 
Denbighshire Public 
Services Board’s 
Wellbeing Plan 2018-
2022 

Resolved:  
(i) subject to the above observations, to receive 

and support the report and the Conwy and 
Denbighshire Public Services Board’s (PSB) 
Well-being Plan 2018-2023; 
 

(ii) that in response to the consultation 
questions it wished to inform the Board that 
it:  

 wholeheartedly agreed and supported 
the Well-being Priorities the Public 
Service Board (PSB) was attempting to 
achieve; 

 was of the view that the strength in the 
combined power of the Public Services 
Board (PSB) to make a difference lay in 
effective collaboration, pooling of 
resources,  and communication 
between all partners and residents to 
drive forward a prevention/early 
intervention strategy with a view to 
mitigating problems from escalating to 
more complex and intensive ones in 
future; 

 
 
The Committee’s 
observations in response 
to the consultation were 
forwarded to the Lead 
Member and to relevant 
officers in Denbighshire 
and Conwy.  
 
They were presented to the 
Public Services Board 
when it considered the 
consultation responses and 
appended to the report 
presented to full Council in 
Denbighshire when it 
considered approving and 
adopting the Wellbeing 
Plan on 20 February 2018 



 was of the view that, initially, the Board 
should focus on the ‘Supporting the 
First 1,000 Days of Life’ and ‘Raising 
Resilient and Aspirational Young 
People’ (including all children of school 
age) priorities; 

 was not of the view that anything in the 
draft plan required to be changed; 

 was of the view that no major elements 
had been omitted from the Plan, but it 
would be strengthened further if the 
importance of leading healthy lifestyles 
(including the dangers of tobacco and 
substance misuse, the benefits of 
active travel etc.), the need for 
affordable leisure facilities for all, and 
an objective of encouraging medical 
practitioners to ‘prescribe’ leisure and 
social interest as a way of improving 
health and well-being were explicitly 
referenced within it; 

 felt that effective regular 
communication about the Plan and the 
Board’s work would be key in order to 
continually engage residents and 
realise the Plan’s delivery; and 

 was of the view that effective scrutiny 
of the Council’s Corporate Plan and the 
work of the Public Services Board 



(PSB) should help ensure the delivery 
of the Well-being Plan.  

 
(iii) that for collaboration to work effectively, the 

priorities and work of the Public Services 
Board (PSB) needed to be embedded in the 
work of Denbighshire County Council (and 
vice versa) through synergies between the 
Council’s Corporate Plan and the Board’s 
Well-being Plan; and 
 

(iv) confirmed that it had read, understood and 
taken into account the Well-being Impact 
Assessment (Appendix B) as part of its 
consideration. 

 6. 6.  Progress Report – 
Denbighshire Carers 
Strategy 2016-19 

Resolved: - subject to the above observations to: 
 

(i) support the approach taken by partners in 
Denbighshire in continuing to work together 
to further develop support to Carers in 
Denbighshire, within the context of 
increasing demand, new legislation and 
demographic changes; 
 

(ii) continue to support and promote the 
achievements of the Strategy in order for 
Denbighshire’s Community Support Service 
(CSS) to meet its statutory obligations with 
regards to Carers, in partnership with 
statutory and third sector partners; and 

 
 
Lead Member and officers 
informed of the 
Committee’s support for 
the approach taken to work 
with partners in order to 
deliver the Strategy, and its 
undertaking to promote the 
Strategy with a view to 
ensuring that the Council 
complied with statutory 
requirements relating to 
Carers 



 
(iii) confirm that, as part of its consideration, it 

had read, understood and taken account of 
the Well-being Impact Assessment completed 
earlier in the year.  

 7. 7.  Review of the 
Single Point of 
Access (SPoA) 

Resolved: - subject to the above observations to – 
 

(i) congratulate the Single Point of Access 
Service on the excellent services it provided; 
 

(ii) continue to support and promote the 
development of the Single Point of Access 
Service as a way of meeting the corporate 
priorities for 2017-22 and the statutory duty to 
provide Information, Advice and Assistance 
(IAA) Services as required by the Social 
Services and Well-being (Wales) Act 2014; 
and  
 

(iii) accept an invitation to visit the Single Point of 
Access Service to see how the service 
delivery model operated first hand. 

 

 
Lead Member and officers 
informed of the 
Committee’s 
recommendations and its 
support for the SPoA 
Service and its future 
development with a view to 
delivering statutory 
information, advice and 
assistance services. 
 
 
 
A visit to the Service has 
been arranged for 
members following the 
Committee’s meeting on 3 
May 2018 which will be 
held in Rhyl 

 


